

September 8 2025 Wilson Town Board Meeting

The regular monthly meeting of the Wilson Town Board held on September 8 2025 at the town hall was called to order by Chairman Leon Bowman.

Present were Chairman Leon Bowman, Supervisors Ernie Culp, Tony Chelmowski, Randy Haedtke, and Chris Tarras . Clerk Robin Jandt, Deputy Treasurer Carol Mueller, Fire Chief Josh Murphy and Zoning Administrator Jessie Meyer.

Others Present: List is attached.

The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

The amended agenda adding Variance appointment was approved by T.Chelmowski and seconded by R.Haedtke Motion carried.

The minutes from August 11 2025 were approved by T.Chelmowski and seconded by R.Haedtke. Motion carried.

The bills totaling \$29,171.86 were approved by T.Chelmowski and seconded by C.Tarras Motion Carried.

Citizens Comments-None

A small discussion took place on the bank debit card. L.Bowman motioned we approve 2 debits card a limit of \$2,500.00. R.Haedtke will have one and J.Murphy will have one. The account signers will be C.Mueller, R.Haedtke and J.Murphy. T.Chelmowski seconded. All approved.

Road report was given by T.Chelmowski. Tony reported that a lot of brushing has gotten done. There is some pretty big bills that went through tonight.

T.Chelmowski would like to get garage door openers for the grader shed. Tony would like RDO to come down and do maintenance on the grader. C.Tarras made a motion for Tony to contact RDO and R.Haedtke seconded. All approved. Tony would also like to get an electric pressure washer for the grader shed. A small discussion took place maybe the pressure washer could be a duo one that the Fire Dept could use too. C.Tarras made a motion that T.Chelmowski look into them with an estimate cost of \$350 and R.Haedtke seconded. All approved. R.Haedtke will look into the garage door openers.

Zoning Administrator report was given by J.Meyer. Jesse commented there were 2 permits. Had a question from someone in East Burns Valley about growing cannabis.

J.Murphy went over Fire Dept. bills. The fire department would like to get a used light bar it would run around \$250.00 for a new one it would be over a \$1,000.00. 5 members need to get re-certified will send bill through next month for that. Last month there were 3 medical, 1 crash. 10 people on average showed up.

L.Bowman made a motion to pay for the 5 people to get re-certified and T.Chelmowski seconded. All approved. Need 5 more outlets in the Fire Hall with an estimate cost of \$500.00. R.Haedtke made a motion to approve them and E.Culp seconded. All approved.

No news on the flower beds. R.Haedtke made a motion to table it until Spring and L.Bowman seconded. All approved.

C.Tarras made some calls on Pfeiffer Hill. A discussion took place. R.Haedtke thinks we would save a lot of money on plowing. Maybe we could put a trail camera up to see how much traffic there is. L.Bowman will do some research on changing it to a minimum maintenance. It would need to be brought up at the Annual meeting in March. R.Haedtke made a motion to get a camera and L.Bowman seconded. All approved.

C.Mueller made a comment on the \$75,000.00 that she transferred to the loan to pay on the principle well instead they posted it the wrong way and it came off the future payments so she needs to check with bank to get it fixed. A small discussion took place and L.Bowman made a motion to pay additional \$5,000.00 towards principle this month and R.Haedtke seconded. All approved. C.Tarras made a motion to approve the Treasurers report and R.Haedtke seconded. All approved.

R.Jandt is running legal's for propane and diesel for the October meeting. Diesel will be at 7:15 and 7:30 will be propane. R.Jandt will check on usage from last year. L.Bowman made a motion to approve the legal's and E.Culp seconded. All approved.

Braeburn Road repair is done. Seekamp went in and fixed it. L.Bowman has talked to MPCA and May's haven't heard anymore will let everyone know if he does.

L.Bowman was looking over the Variance committee and we had 2 Supervisor's on there so a small discussion took place and L.Bowman made a motion to replace E.Culp with Darren Engler and E.Culp seconded. All approved.

David Kramer had contacted T.Chelmowski to let him know that Braeburn bridge and Camp Road bridge have been approved and next year is the plan to start the work. Stone Point road has been put on hold again.

With no other business T.Chelmowski made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:15 and R.Haedtke seconded. All approved.

